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Thomas   M   Sobel  
Chief   Administrative   Law   Judge   (Ret.)  

Agricultural   Labor   Relations   Board  
1519   Stewart   Road  

Sacramento,   CA  
 

To   whom   it   may   concern,  

I   am   writing   as   a   friend   and   former   colleague   of   the   great-grandson   of   William   B.  

Gould   to   support   the   grant   application   for   a   memorial   honoring   Dedham’s  

William   B.   Gould.   

Gould   sought   and   found   freedom   for   himself   and,   at   continued   risk,   fought   for  

enduring   freedom   for   others.   After   the   War,   all   of   his   sons   served   what,   at   least   in  

part   because   of   his   own   efforts   in   the   Union   navy,   was   now   their   country,   an  

ethos   of   public   service   that   has   been   carried   forward   in   my   own   friend’s   career   as  

an   educator   and   a   public   servant.   

The   town   of   Dedham   has   named   a   park   after   him   and   its   school   board   will  

include   the   details   of   his   life   as   part   of   Dedham’s   school   curriculum.   The   addition  

of   a   sculpture   in   the   park   will   serve   as   a   visible   reminder   of   the   life   and   works   of  

this   most   remarkable   man.   In   his   striving   for   freedom,   his   dedication   to  

craftsmanship   still   visible   in   the   work   he   did   in   Dedham,   and   his  

public-spiritedness,   William   B.   Gould   deserves   to   be   seen   as   an   example   for   all   of  

us.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

s/Thomas   Sobel   







March 7, 2021 

 

To whom it may concern: 

 
I am very pleased to offer this letter of support of the William B. Gould Memorial Committee's grant 
application. My name is Patricia Sánchez-Connally and I am one of the co-founders of the Anti-Racism 

Coalition of Dedham. Currently, I lead the Equity & Student Success Working group-which seeks to 
ensure that our schools are diverse and inclusive. Our group works with parents, community members, 
elected officials and members of the district administration to make sure that all of our students see 

themselves represented in the classroom.  
 
William B. Gould lived an extraordinary life and was a civic leader in Dedham for many years.​ ​ Enslaved 

in North Carolina until he was 24, Gould escaped by rowing 28 nautical miles down the Cape Fear River 
at night past Confederate sentries. Once he reached the Atlantic, Gould was picked up by the USS 
Cambridge and enlisted in the Union Navy. During his three years of naval service, Gould kept a diary. 
Today it is the only known diary of a formerly enslaved sailor.  Gould settled in Dedham after the war 

and raised two daughters and six sons. The sons would all serve in the military during WWI or the 
Spanish-American War. Gould was commander of the Grand Army of the Republic and a founder of the 
Church of the Good Shepherd.  

 
As a resident of East Dedham and a mother to two young Black boys having a statue of Mr. Gould would 
bring much pride to our community. It is not often that we, as people of color, are able to celebrate our 

contributions to society. Honoring him with a statue will do much to improve East Dedham and the spirit 
broader community.  
 

Thank you very much for your consideration. 

 

Patricia Sánchez-Connally, Ph.D. 





3/8/2021 

To whom it may concern: 

 

I am very pleased to offer this letter of support of the William B. Gould Memorial Committee's grant 

application. I live in East Dedham and serve as an elected Town Representative for the precinct that may 

one day be the site of this statue. The neighborhood is very excited about the meaning and importance 

of this honor! 

William B. Gould lived an extraordinary life and was a civic leader in Dedham for many years. Enslaved in 

North Carolina until he was 24, Gould escaped by rowing 28 nautical miles down the Cape Fear River at 

night past Confederate sentries. During his three years of naval service, Gould kept a diary. Today it is 

the only known diary of a formerly enslaved sailor. He became a civic leader in Dedham including as the 

commander of the Grand Army of the Republic and a founder of the Church of the Good Shepherd. 

Honoring him with a statue will do much to improve East Dedham and the broader community. 

Dedham, and East Dedham in particular, is rapidly diversifying. This precinct has become a diverse 

community of people of all colors and countries who have a sense of pride in the neighborhood. This 

would be the first monument to a person of color in Dedham. 

Thank you very much for your consideration.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Nicole Keane 



  

To   whom   it   may   concern:   

  

I   am   very   pleased   to   offer   this   letter   of   support   of   the   William   B.   Gould   Memorial   

Committee's   grant   application.   I   live   in   Dedham   and   serve   on   the   board   at   Mother   Brook   Arts   

and   Community   Center   and   also   the   Mother   Brook   Community   Group.   

  

William   B.   Gould   lived   an   extraordinary   life   and   was   a   civic   leader   in   Dedham   for   many   years.     

  

Honoring   him   with   a   statue   will   do   much   to   improve   East   Dedham   and   the   broader   

community.   

  

Thank   you   very   much   for   your   consideration.   Sincerely,   

  

  

Kevin   Scollan   

70   Thomas   St.     

Dedham   

  

  



William B. Gould 
M E M O R I A L

34 Milton Street 
East Dedham, Massachusetts www.GouldMemorial.org



W   illiam B. Gould was born into slavery 
in antebellum North Carolina. During 

a rainy night in 1862, a 24-year-old Gould 
escaped with seven other enslaved men by 
rowing a small boat 28 nautical miles down 
the Cape Fear River.

Just as dawn was breaking, the men 
reached the Atlantic Ocean and caught 
sight of the USS Cambridge blockading the 
coast. The Union Navy ship rescued the men 
and Gould enlisted in the Navy.

Gould was promoted several times during 
his service, which lasted throughout the war. 
He was involved in two major engagements 
in his service, including the taking of the 
CSS Georgia off the coast of Portugal. 
Gould kept an extraordinary diary during 
his service, one of only three known to have 
been kept by a formerly enslaved sailor. 

With his wife, Cornelia, Gould settled in East 
Dedham after the war and raised a family 
of six sons—all of whom served in war—

and two daughters. Though his was one 
of only two black families in the town, he 
quickly became a respected business and 
community leader.

Gould spoke in schools and at assemblies 
on veterans’ issues, and his brothers-
in-arms elected him to serve as the 
commander of the local chapter of 
the Grand Army of the Republic. As a 
tradesman, he won important commissions 
for public buildings and earned the respect 
of his fellow townsmen for insisting they be 
of the highest quality. A pew is dedicated 
in his honor at the Church of the Good 
Shepherd, where he was a founder.

When Gould died in 1923, the news made 
the front page of the local newspaper. Born 
into a world where he was no more than 
chattel, he overcame overwhelming odds, 
served his country and community with 
honor, and today is an inspiration for all 
those who follow.

about

In the summer of 2020, the world watched as 
Confederate statues were toppled across the 

United States and the country continued its racial 
reckoning in the wake of the death of George Floyd. 
Dedham did not have any Confederate monuments 
to tear down, so instead we decided to build 
something up: a statue of an American hero,  
a community leader, and an inspiration to all,  
William B. Gould.

The project expanded as time went on, including 
naming a park in his honor and teaching his story to 
students in the Dedham Public Schools. Renamed on 
Veteran’s Day 2020 and unveiled the following year 
by his great-great-great-grandchildren, the William 
B. Gould Memorial Park is on the same street as the 
house the Goulds called home for three generations. 

The park, which will house the statue when 
complete, is along a busy thoroughfare in East 
Dedham, the town’s most ethnically diverse and 
economically disadvantaged neighborhood. It is 
also in the middle of the town’s only Arts Overlay 
District, established to continue the revitalization  
of the neighborhood through the arts.

about  
the project

William B.Gould
When complete, the project 
will not only honor the 
memory of an inspirational 
man—and his remarkable 
family—BUT WIL L  ALSO 
INJECT M OR E THA N HALF 
A  M IL L ION DOL L A RS 
INTO A  COM M UNITY THAT 
NEEDS THE INV ESTMENT. 



William B. Gould’s journey to freedom began on the shores of the Cape Fear 
River. Gould Park, located just 0.5 miles from his home on Milton Street, sits on 

the banks of the historic Mother Book and nods towards that extraordinary escape.

Two new plazas are being constructed at the park to house a larger-than-life bronze 
statue. Selections from his extraordinary diary will be inscribed into the granite along 
with an overview of his life. Signage will tell the Gould family story, from slavery to 
Stanford University professor in just a few generations.

On the lower plaza, a backless bench will allow viewers to read the inscription on the 
crescent moon retaining wall, or turn around and peer out at the natural beauty of 
Mother Brook. Two new walkways will be built through the wildflower meadows, and 
lights in the custom bronze railings will illuminate the upper plaza at night.

about  
the statue

The statue of William B. Gould depicts him as an older man, as he would have been 
known to the people of Dedham. He is seated with one foot forward, reminiscent of 

the Lincoln Memorial in Washington, D.C. 

1  On his lap lies his open diary and 2  draped over the back of his chair is the jacket he 
wore as commander of the Grand Army of the Republic. 3  Gould’s hands are those of a 
working man, and 4  by his feet is the toolbox he used to construct some of Dedham’s 
most iconic buildings

After a nationwide search, the design committee selected Pablo Eduardo’s design from 
among four finalists. Eduardo’s work, including other naval veterans, can be seen in Boston, 
across the United States, and around the world. A Bolivian immigrant, Eduardo is a world-
renowned artist and a former Dedham resident.

Plans are underway to unveil the statue on the 100th 
anniversary of his death on MEM OR IA L  DAY,  2023 .

1.

4.
3.

2.

A.	 Reflection bench overlooking Mother Brook

B.	 Granite retaining wall, inscribed with the Gould story

C.	 Granite reveal, inscribed with quotations from the diary

D.	 Larger-than-life bronze statue

E.	 34 Milton Street

about the 
park

B.

C.

D.

E.A.


